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Howard County Government, Calvin Ball County Executive   www.howardcountymd.gov 

July 20, 2022 
 
100% Land Inc. 
attn: Lisa Reuwer 
4401 Jennings Chapel Road 
Brookeville MD 20833 

                       RE:  WP-22-119 Property at 12451 Clarksville Pike (CE-22-019) 
                             

Dear Ms. Reuwer: 
 

This letter is to inform you that your request for alternative compliance to the Howard County Subdivision and 
Land Development Regulations for the subject project was reviewed. 
 

On July 19, 2022 and pursuant to Section 16.104, the Director of the Department of Planning and Zoning, 
considered and approved your request for alternative compliance with respect to Section 16.155(a)(1) of the Subdivision 
and Land Development Regulations to the site development plan (SDP) requirement for a nonresidential property that 
has been operating as a dog daycare business named Pinkie’s Play Place since 2016. 

 
 The Department of Planning and Zoning hereby determines that you have demonstrated to its satisfaction that 
strict enforcement of Section 16.155(a)(1) would result in an unreasonable hardship or practical difficulty. This 
determination is made with consideration of your alternative compliance application and the one (1) item you were 
required to address, pursuant to Section 16.104(a)(1): 

  
Unreasonable hardship and practical difficulties may result from strict compliance with the regulations.  
 
 The installation of turf material in the rear yard constitutes less than 5,000 square feet of disturbance and does 
not significantly alter the site and does not require stormwater management in accordance with the design manual. 
Therefore, it would be a unreasonable hardship to require a formal Site Development Plan for minimal disturbance. 
Rather, the alternative compliance plan exhibit contains all necessary information for the outdoor turf area and fencing 
that was installed on-site and all appropriate agencies reviewed the plan submission. There are no proposed changes the 
existing surface parking spaces on-site. Approval of the alternative compliance promotes efficiency of the plan review 
process and is the typical process for minor improvements of this nature.  
 

This alternative compliance approval will remain valid for one year from the date of this letter or as long as  Zoning 
Violation case CE-22-019 remains opens. If you have any questions, please contact Derrick Jones at (410) 313-2350 or 
email at djones@howardcountymd.gov.    

Sincerely, 
 
 

Anthony Cataldo, AICP, Chief 

Division of Land Development 
AC/dj 
cc: Research / DLD – Julia Sauer / Zoning – Tamara Frank  

Don Reuwer 

mailto:djones@howardcountymd.gov
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